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October 4, 2007
Subject:
RECYCLING AT ALL UPPER VALLEY K-12 SCHOOLS 2007/2008
Dear Principals and Recycling Coordinators, 
Our apologies for the belated “Welcome Back to School” letter.  During the 2006-2007 school year, 15 Up Valley campuses recycled almost 168 tons* of recyclables.  Recycling volumes continue to increase each year thanks to dedicated Recycling Coordinators and administrators who have made it a priority. With an increasing number of tools becoming available to more accurately estimate the natural resource savings and greenhouse gas reductions from recycling, it is ever more apparent that recycling should no longer be a choice – it is an imperative.
We would be remiss if we did not remind you that in addition to the environmental benefits, recycling saves schools money. The Agency’s agreement with Upper Valley Disposal Service is that schools receive recycling service at no charge. For the first time we did our best to calculate the savings this represented over the 06/07 school year (recycling versus disposal). For 13 campuses the avoided disposal charges were $28,700. Per school savings ranged from $6,000 to $600.
In May we held our first Recycling Coordinator (RC) networking meeting in an effort to share successes and challenges and to gain insight as to how the Agency could further support campus recycling programs.  A few of the key ideas from that meeting were:

· If students are the ones servicing the recycling containers, it pays to explore avenues to recruit and maintain a consistent and adequate number to get the job done. St. Helena High students receive community service credits for maintaining the recycling program. 
· Capitalize on positive peer pressure. RLS assigned different grade levels to do the recycling throughout the year which allowed students to gain a sense of ownership of the program and encourage their classmates.     

· Administrative support is critical. School staff at all levels and students must know that campus recycling is an on the administration’s agenda. This is especially important with maintenance staff who play a vital role. Several schools are still challenged by maintenance staff who say that they can’t be bothered with recycling. This is an obstacle at best and, at worst, can sabotage a program. 
· Motivate students by: providing information about how their individual recycling efforts protect the environment, providing physical examples of products that are made from the items they recycle, and rewarding them for demonstrating recycling behavior and encouraging their peers. 

You have built admirable recycling programs and the Agency is prepared to help you maintain those programs. At the meeting we discussed whether the RCs felt we should continue the monthly reports and stipends. We understand that this means more work for RCs although the reports allow us to provide you with the environmental and economic benefits of your programs (and we hope stipends offer a little motivation). We spent $4,400 on stipends last year and feel it was a terrific investment. We want to re-emphasize that the year’s potential total of $500 ($50/month) can go to an individual, an organization, or the school and there are no restrictions on how you use the money. Stipends are payment for a service. The consensus was to continue the stipends for the 07/08 school year.  We’ll also continue our monthly email reminders of due dates for reports and invoices for the previous month. We are open to discussing alternative submittal schedules (bi-monthly or quarterly for example) if that provides a more workable schedule for RCs.  Please see the blue attachment for 07/08 “Due Dates” and the yellow samples of 07/08 “Monthly Campus Recycling Report” and “Invoice” forms (available electronically by request).

This year we want to again encourage RCs (or anyone on campus!) to undertake a Waste Reduction or Recycling Project. This effort can be however small or large you would like to make it. An example of a waste reduction/prevention project would be to take the necessary steps to set all computer printing defaults in a school’s office to print on both sides. A recycling project could be as simple as hanging a banner in a prominent location to remind students of your school’s commitment to recycling. A recycle-theme poster contest with a recycled product as a prize can be great way to generate interest (RLS Middle school reported great success offering a fleece jacket made from recycled content as a prize).  A field trip to the recycling facility in Rutherford is an excellent way to educate students about the economic value of the recyclables they toss in the recycling bins (please see attachment about field trips). 

Conducting a classroom “recycling” lesson is another option. Many lesson plans and additional classroom resources are available. We have previously provided you examples of the California Integrated Waste Management Board’s Closing the Loop curriculum (which is aligned with California Content Standards and Frameworks). The US Environmental Protection Agency’s Planet Protectors Club is another great resource which also offers some lessons in Spanish.  
Through an annual CA Department of Conservation grant the Agency continues to have funds available for school recycling programs. We are pleased to work with you to provide, for example: recycling equipment, signs and banners, educational or promotional materials, field trip support, recognition awards, and recycled-content prizes.  Last year RCs estimated that 84% of the faculty and 70% of students (averages for all schools) understood and participated in their campus recycling programs. Let us know how we can help you reach 100%.  

For the past two years Maegen Simmonds was our staff person assisting with the school recycling programs.  She has gone on to pursue a graduate degree and we wish her well. In the interim I will be the main contact person for questions and assistance and Roxanne Hicks will help monitor the Monthly Campus Recycling Reports and Invoices for stipends. Again, we are very interested in providing the support you need to maintain and expand your campus programs, and help you increase awareness of the vital environmental benefits of recycling.      
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Amy Garden

Environmental Resource Specialist

* This was calculated for a 10 month period (Sept through June) using average monthly rates from schools reporting every month, as well as schools who reported for only several months. Only one school did not report the entire year.
Please update your campus Contact Information on the sheet enclosed if necessary. 

Resources:
School Field Trips to the Upper Valley Recycling Facility & Clover Flat Landfill
Visitors see that their individual recycling efforts do add up and begin to understand that recyclables are valuable commodities in the economic mainstream.  The tour will open students’ eyes. And a trip to the landfill provides a first hand look at how many valuable resources are lost to the “dump.” 
Field trips to the recycling facility and landfill are available from November through June (weather permitting at the landfill) and have been a great hit with all grade levels. Please note that grades K-3 will need extra adult supervision at the landfill. Financial assistance is available for field trip transportation. See attachments for details.

“Alice’s Adventures in Recycling Land” video. Last year we distributed this locally-produced video to all schools. It is a 12 minute story about a young girl visiting the recycling facility in Rutherford and Clover Flat Landfill in Calistoga. While the video is geared towards grades 1-3, it could be a wonderful project for older students to use as a tool to conduct a recycling lesson in the younger classes. 
Environmental Education Coalition of Napa County’s  Environmental Education Guide – Local Resources for Grades K-12.  The Guide outlines field trips, classroom presentations, and resources offered by 25 local and regional agencies.  Hard copies were distributed to schools last spring and the Guide is now available in electronic format at http://www.NapaEnvironmentalEd.org. 
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